From: <u>Sena-Bulatao, Tesa</u> on behalf of <u>Lennes, Inga</u>

To: Lennes, Inga

Subject: Important Update: Lab Testing at Saint Francis and St. Mary's Hospitals

**Date:** Monday, February 3, 2025 1:14:07 PM

Attachments: <u>image001.png</u>



## Sent on behalf of Inga, T. Lennes MD, MPH, MBA

Dear Ambulatory Teams,

Recently, we learned that patients from UCSF practices were directed to Saint Francis Hospital and/or St. Mary's Hospital for lab draws and testing. Unfortunately, we are not yet fully integrated with our APeX system for lab ordering and processing at Saint Francis Hospital or St. Mary's Hospital and we should not direct UCSF patients there for lab testing at this time. We anticipate that after APeX is fully integrated at Saint Francis and St. Mary's Hospitals the UCSF community will be able to utilize these sites for lab draws.

We appreciate your attention to this matter and will keep you updated when we are able to offer lab services for the UCSF community at these locations.

Thank you,

Inga T. Lennes MD, MPH, MBA
President, Faculty Practice Organization
SVP, Ambulatory Services, UCSF Health